
 
 
February 5, 2021 
 
Chair Richardson 
463 State Office Building  
St. Paul, MN 55155  
 
Re: Support for HF561 Requiring Districts Have Mentorship Program 
 
Dear Chair Richardson and members of the Committee,  
 
I am writing in support of HF561, which would require districts and charter schools to develop 
teacher mentoring programs. High-quality teacher mentorship programs have been proven to 
increase teacher retention and job satisfaction,​1​ and can also lead to better instructional practices 
that result in increased student achievement.​2​ In fact, in a survey of over 300 national and state 
teachers of the year, an effective adult mentor teacher ranked among the top three experiences in 
developing their effectiveness as a teacher.​3  
 
In 2017, the Professional Educator and Licensing Standards Board (PELSB) passed a rule that 
requires all teachers participate in the employing district or charter school’s mentorship program in 
order to maintain their licensure. However, neither statute nor rule requires a district or charter 
school to have a mentorship program. State law only encourages schools to have them.  
 
We believe that this bill provides a solution to the current conflict between statute and rule. With 
teachers currently required to participate in mentorship and schools only encouraged to provide it, 
many teachers can find themselves unable to renew their licenses through no fault of their own.  
 
We hope the committee will advance this important bill. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Matt Shaver 
Policy Director 
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